CCNS NEWS UPDATE

Runs 5/24/13 through 5/31/13

(THEME UP AND UNDER)  This is the CCNS News Update, an overview of the latest nuclear safety issues, brought to you every week by Concerned Citizens for Nuclear Safety.  Here is this week's top headline:
· CCW Presents to Regional Coalition of LANL Communities
Erin English, an engineer with Biohabitats, Inc. and representing the Communities for Clean Water, gave a presentation to the Regional Coalition of LANL Communities last week about the progress being made in the management of stormwater at Los Alamos National Laboratory (LANL).  Annually, about $10 million is spent on stormwater management at LANL.  English talked about the need for stable congressional funding for on-going improvements and urged the Regional Coalition to also request stormwater management funding in their work to obtain LANL cleanup funding from Congress.    

Preventing the flow of stormwater from LANL sites to the Rio Grande was one of the goals of the Communities for Clean Water (CCW) in bringing a successful Clean Water Act citizens’ lawsuit again the Department of Energy (DOE) for violations at LANL.  The core members of CCW are Amigos Bravos, Concerned Citizens for Nuclear Safety, Honor Our Pueblo Existence, and the New Mexico Acequia Association.  The core members worked with other water, religious and environmental non-governmental organizations to bring the litigation.  Together, they were represented by the Western Environmental Law Center, Taos office.

As the result of the litigation, funding was provided for the Communities for Clean Water to hire experts.  CCW hired Biohabitats, a national firm with offices in Santa Fe.  It was important to hire a local firm familiar with the unique elements of the watersheds of the southwest. 

English said, “We’ve actually ended up in quite a collaborative process and have found that the LANL folks have gone far above what they had committed to doing as a result of that lawsuit, and have really looked to us for some assistance in how to manage that stormwater, not only in conventional ways but perhaps in ways that give them a little more flexibility that are rooting in green infrastructure grounds.”

Biohabitats specialize in green infrastructure and low impact designs for stormwater management.  English described these as “managing rainfall close to the source instead of further downstream by using decentralized, micro-style controls and mimicking the original hydrology of the site to filter, treat and slow the water.”  Installation can be less expensive and maintenance easier.  
The work is being done under an Environmental Protection Agency permit that covers 450 LANL dump sites that have the potential to release pollutants when snow melts or rain runs over the sites.  
The Regional Coalition of LANL Communities formed in 2011 to “create one voice to ensure national decisions incorporate local needs and concerns.”  It is comprised of eight cities, counties and pueblos located in the vicinity of LANL.  
The Regional Coalition members were pleased to hear from English about the collective efforts to protect the Rio Grande.   
This has been the CCNS News Update.  To sign up to receive the weekly CCNS News Update, please go to nuclearactive.org.     

